Dear Sirs,

I write to you in regards to the proposed development of Site SA45. I strongly object to the development of this site.

Having recently moved to the area and as a member of the Hadley Wood Association I value the local open spaces. Having been drawn to the locality because of the protected nature of the green belt which preserves the character of the area.

Hadley wood lacks the supporting infrastructure that would inevitably be needed for a significant increase in the number of residents. Schools places, doctors/healthcare, shopping, parking and other leisure facilities clearly will not be adequate.

The Hadley wood meadows are part of the established green belt. In developing this land it would negatively affect air quality for the borough and biodiversity. Ultimately it will negatively contribute to the heath and wellbeing of all residents.

The lack of transparency surrounding the removal of our green belt for residential housing concerns me deeply and warrants investigation. Due-diligence, evidence, environmental impact and concern for the future character of the borough appear to be lacking.

Please withdraw this site allocation and retain the green belt status for this land.

Kind regards,